THE CITY OF NEW YORK

BOROUGH OF THE BRONX
COMMUNITY BOARD 7

PAUL FOSTER, CHAIRMAN FERNANDO P. TIRADO, DISTRICT MANAGER

TRAFFIC & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Thursday, June 9, 2011 @ 6:30 PM

1 Goulden Avenue Project: DEP presented an overview of the project. On Goulden Avenue, there is a 20 year
old water main which is located 30 feet below ground. The DEP has to hookup a water pipe from the
Reservoir to this water main in two locations: one is near Bronx High School of Science and other at
Gatehouse 7 at Goulden Ave and Sedgwick Avenue. Only work by Bronx Science will start this summer. Due
to the location and size of the Shaft and Meter Chamber connection point both sides of Goulden Avenue will
need to be closed. There will be digging and pile driving in this area. Traffic will be detoured around DeWitt
Clinton High School and Paul Avenue. There will Traffic Enforcement Officers located in 3 locations and they
will be there on weekends as well as on weekdays. DEP has been talking with Schools in the area. MTA is
working on bus routes. Work should start about July 1, 2011.

Il.  Sunday Summer Walk Project: CB7 is working with Mosholu Preservation Corporation as well as Lehman
College to help unite the business of the Summer Walk Streets. The Sunday Summer Walk is for Three
Sundays July 24 and 31 and August 7. Location 204th St. from Bainbridge Avenue to Perry Avenue. Time
11:00 am to 5:00 pm.

I1l. In order to increase street parking in CB7, the Committee is informing DOT of areas with old street signs.

A. At an old entrance to Woodlawn Cemetery on E. 211 St, No Parking signs will be removed.
B. Asking that DOT look at these locations:
1. Webster Avenue bet. East Mosholu Pkwy North & E. 204 th Street. (No Standing, 10pm-5am) East
204th Street bet. Valentine Avenue & Grand Concourse (No Standing, 8am-6pm)
IV. Meeting Adjourned
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